

BANCOLITA FAMILY – MISSIONARY TO THE PHILIPPINES

EMAIL ADDRESS: miguelbancolita6@gmail.com

Contact number: +63 9171495907

Dear Friends and Prayer Partners,

The year 2024 has been challenging, but our Savior's unfailing presence and faithfulness have been greatly felt throughout. His presence continues to guide our ministry and family. We thanked God for all answered and unanswered prayers in our life. We trust God that God makes no mistakes in His answers. All praises belongs to Him for His provision, and for using His faithful and generous children as instruments of His abundant blessings to support our church ministries and activities.

Thank you Pastor and your church family for your love, prayers and faithfulness supporting the ministry here, I'd like to give an update on our gift giving for our children ministry last December. We had 190 children 10 parents and 10 young people participate in our gift giving. And all of our 20 first-time visitors accepted the Lord as their Savior. Praise the Lord.

Each child was given a tumbler, lunch bag and vitamins and they all ate their favorite foods: spaghetti and fried chicken.

On our church's Christmas program, 60 families recieved grocery pack. We enjoy the fellowship with one another, especially hearing God's word. We have another 10 visitors who accepted the Lord as their Savior during our Christmas program. I pray that they will grow spiritually.

As we approach the year 2025, we pray that GOD would use us and my family to do more for the Lord. We all go through hard times, difficulties, and problems in life, but still God is always good. His mercy and grace are sufficient. Please continue to pray for one another.

As a missionary, my hearts desire is to plant churches in different villages to spread the gospel to the lost soul. We are currently praying for a church property and building for our new mission work. Please pray that that God provides for this urgent need.

Every Saturday, we minister more than 200 children in our children ministry, We feed them after teaching them Bible stories. Through this ministry, we are able to share the gospel with their parents and loved ones and invite them to attend church. Many of our young people are the product of children's ministry. They are now the ones teaching the children in our children center. Please continue praying that God will provide the needs to feed the children every Saturday.

Continue to pray also for our Jail Ministry. We are praying that God's word will remain in their hearts and that they understand that God is our only hope.

Thank you so much for your prayers, love and financial support as we labor together reaching soul's for Christ. May the Lord Bless you abundantly and all Praises belongs to Him.

Your Missionary to the Philippines, Miguel and Mariecar Bancolita





Church Christmas program